
 

CERTIFICATION: WSSN:  [enter Water Supply Serial Number] 
I certify that this water supply has fully complied with the public notification requirements in the Michigan Safe Drinking Water Act, 
1976 PA 399, as amended, and the administrative rules. 

 

 Signature Title Date Distributed 
Reminder to water supplier:  This notice / certification must be sent to EGLE. 

cc: [cc the local health department and the Michigan Department of Agriculture and Rural Development if the boil affects a 
municipal supply.] 

DRINKING WATER WARNING 

Coliform bacteria detected in Lockport Township Water Department  

BOIL YOUR WATER BEFORE USING 

Our water system detected the presence of coliform bacteria in the water supply.  We routinely monitor for the 
presence of drinking water contaminants.  We took two samples for coliform bacteria during November.  Both 
of those samples showed the presence of coliform bacteria. 
  
What should I do? 

DO NOT DRINK THE WATER WITHOUT BOILING IT FIRST.  Bring all water to a boil, let it boil for one 
minute, and let it cool before using, or use bottled water.  Boiled or bottled water should be used for drinking, 
making ice, brushing teeth, washing dishes, and preparing food.  Boiling kills bacteria and other organisms in 
the water. Continue using boiled or bottled water until further notice. 
 
If you have a severely compromised immune system, have an infant, are pregnant, or are elderly, you may be 
at increased risk and should seek advice from your health care providers about drinking this water. 
 
What does this mean? 

Total coliform bacteria are generally not harmful themselves.  Coliforms are bacteria which are naturally 
present in the environment and are used as an indicator that other, potentially-harmful, bacteria may be 
present.  Coliforms were found and this is a warning of potential problems. 
  
Usually, coliforms are a sign that there could be a problem with the treatment or distribution system (pipes).  
Whenever we detect coliform bacteria in any sample, we do follow-up testing to see if other bacteria of greater 
concern, such as E. coli, are present.  No E. coli has been detected.  If E. coli had been detected, we would 
have notified you immediately.  However, we are still finding coliforms in the drinking water. 
 
What happened? What is being done? 

Recent water samples detected the presence of coliform bacteria.  The system is being flushed and will be 
retested in 24 hours.  We will inform you when our sampling shows that no bacteria are detected.  We 
anticipate resolving the problem within 72 hours.  Please continue using boiled or bottled water until we notify 
you otherwise. 
 
If you have questions, you may contact Mark Major of Lockport Township Water Department at 269-816-0904 
or Joe Nowicki of Lockport Township Water Department at 269-535-4340 or Rhonda Wright of Lockport 
Township Water Department at 269-506-6384.  General guidelines on ways to lessen the risk of infection by 
microbes are available from EPA's Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1-800-426-4791. 
 


